

March 5th, 2019

Mr Blaine Cunningham
Director of Facilities
Webster Central School District

RE: Drinking Water - Independent Testing and Analysis- Willink Middle School

Dear Mr. Cunningham,

In the recent few months, we have followed up on all of the previous testing that we did at Willink Middle School and conducted additional testing for all of the sinks (48) that are either new, or were previously untested. All of our most recent follow up testing, including the porcelain sinks throughout the building have come back below the EPA 3Ts threshold of 15 parts per billion for lead (Pb). As your environmental consultant, I suggest that all water sources in the building be deemed potable and safe for consumption, with the exception of the science labs. For multiple obvious reasons, we suggest that you leave the "non-potable" stickers/signs on the sinks in the science labs where chemicals are dumped and containers are cleaned. The stickers/signs should be removed from all of the other water sources.

If you or anyone has any questions regarding the testing that we did, please contact me

Sincerely,

Darren Yehl President Yehl Environmental Incorporated 460 State Street Rochester, NY 14608

460 State Street — Rochester, NY 14608 — 585-319-3625